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 Cropwell Bishop 

Parish Council – Minutes of Meeting

3rd March 2020
7.00pm -The Old School

(The meeting started at 7.00pm and finished at 8.50pm)

Present:   Cllrs. W. Allison, M. Beazley, C. Bryan, J. Gelsthorpe, J. Lacey P. Storer, J. Wroughton & 
                 A. Wilson (Chairman)
In Attendance:
Mrs J. Towndrow (Clerk), Cllr. G. Moore R.B.C. Cllr. Clarke N.C.C. & 4 local residents 

___________________________________________________________________________

Apologies Approved

377.     
Cllr. Greenwood – Holiday, Cllrs. G. Moore & N. Clarke will be arriving late due to prior meeting at R.B.C.
Declarations of Interest & Confirmation of Agenda

378.       
Cllr. Gelsthorpe Agenda Item 8
The Agenda was confirmed

379.     
Standing Orders were suspended at 7.02pm to allow the order of business to be amended to enable attendees to speak to the meeting.

Parishioners’ Question Time & Policing Report

There were no parishioners’ questions.
There were no Crime Figures available.

380.     
Standing Orders reinstated at 7.03pm.
Minutes of the Previous Meeting
381.      
It Was:
RESOLVED: “That the minutes of the meeting held on 4th February 2020 were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman”.

Progress
382.
M.340 – 4/2/20 – Rubber Matting Dog Waste Bin Main Green
COMPLETE: The bin has been re-sited nearer the path.
383.
M.348 – 4/2/20 – Community Grant Request – Eve Young Synchronised Swimming
COMPLETE: The grant of £300 has been paid – Mr. Young and Eve sent their thanks and they will be speaking at the Annual Meeting of the Electorate.
384.
M.349 – 4/2/20 – Community Grant Request – Gaming Equipment CKOB Club

COMPLETE: The grant of £500 has been paid and the equipment purchased.  A thank you to the Parish Council was published on the CKOB Facebook page.

385.
M.350 – 4/2/20 – Community Grant Request – New U12’s Football Club

COMPLETE: The grant of £250 has been paid.  Cllr. Clarke also gave a grant of £200.  A photo when the new kit has been purchased will be taken and an article published in the Cropwell News.  Mr. Allcock asked me to pass on his thanks to the Parish Council and Cllr. Clarke.

Planning Matters & Applications
386. 
There were no planning matters to consider.
Finance

387.
a) Financial Statement up to 28th Feb4ruary 2020

It Was:


RESOLVED: “To approve the financial statement.”

388.
b) Payments made February 2020 and awaiting March 2020

It Was:


RESOLVED: “To approve all payments as reproduced on payments document 154.”
389.
c) To Approve Internal Audit Arrangements for Year Ending 31st March 2019


Cllr. Wilson proposed David Dixon Accountancy Service and Cllr. Wroughton seconded – All agreed.


It was:


RESOLVED: “To appoint David Dixon Accountancy Services to carry out the annual audit for financial Year 

 
End 31st March 2020”.
390.     
Standing Orders were suspended at 7.12pm to allow the order of business to be amended to enable attendees to speak to the meeting.

391.       d) To Consider Financial Split for Stone Road at Memorial Hall Playing Field
 
Keith Herrington of the Stilton Stumble Committee asked if they could defer the decision until the April 

meeting.  They wish to have another month to explore all other avenues of parking for the Stilton Stumble before they make a decision.  
If the project went ahead the Stilton Stumble would have to pay their share out of this year’s race funds so people entering were aware what the funds would be going towards.  The Clerk advised this would be okay so long as the funds were paid in this financial year.

Cllr. Beazley stated that the damaged field needed to be repaired and re-instated to its former state.  The Parish Council agreed that if the Stilton Stumble decide not to go ahead with the proposed stone road then they must return the field to its prior state.

It was:


RESOLVED: “To defer the decision till the April meeting.”

392.     
Standing Orders reinstated at 7.30pm.

393.       e) To Consider Use for Cropwell Care Funding Held in Parish Council Reserves

Myra Kendall asked that the Parish Council consider releasing these funds (£1,640.13) to pay for the step to be 

fixed on the Community Bus.  
Actiion: The Clerk is to contact the Scouts to ask what the longevity of the Community Bus is and if it is worth spending the money on a step for the bus.  Clerk to report at the April 2020 meeting.
394.       f) To Consider Changes to Clerk Mobile Phone
The Parish Council currently pay £10.50 a month for the Clerk to have a work Mobile Phone.  Most of our residents contact the Clerk via Social Media or on her personal phone as she is known well within the village.  The Clerk is proposing we cancel the contract on the Parish Council Mobile Phone and pay the £10.50 a month to the Clerks personal phone as an allowance.
Cllr. Wilson proposed we cancel the Parish Council contract and pay the allowance to the Clerk, Cllr. Gelsthorpe seconded – all agreed.
It was:


RESOLVED: “To cancel the Parish Council contract with Vodafone and pay the allowance to the Clerk.”

Correspondence for Action

395.
There were no items for consideration.
Great British Spring Clean

396.
The Clerk has arranged for Gloves, Black Bags and Litter Pickers to be delivered on the 3rd April.  

It was:


RESOLVED: “To hold the Litter Pick on Sunday 4th April at 10.00am.”

V.E. Day Celebrations

397.
Cllr. Clarke awarded the Parish Council a community grant of £200 towards the event which has enabled us to 


book a band called the “Moonlighters” have been booked to play 30’s and 40’s music for the event.  Thank you 


from the Parish Council to Cllr. Clarke.

2.45pm Doors Open

Free Tea, Coffee and Cakes Served

3.00pm the Pipers piping from the tallest parts of the UK will be shown 

4.00pm The Moonlighters will do two sets of music finishing at 6.45pm approx.
6.50pm The Church Bells Ring 

Finishing the evening off with dancing to music played by Richard Turner

People to bring along their own food and drinks.

Some activities will be put together for children

Max Jordan has a large Gazebo which he will allow the Parish Council to use for a small fee.  The Parish Council also have a smaller Gazebo which can be used.  Weather permitting the band will be outside.

The Heritage Centre are doing a display on based around the life and times in the village in WW2.
Central Village Christmas Tree

398.
Cllr. Wilson met with Stuart Ashby our Electrician at the Pinfold.  The lighting column on the pinfold has 

power it has just been switched off.  It will need a new switch inside but otherwise no reason why we could not light a tree in this area.


Action: Clerk to contact Cropwell Butler Parish Council to ask how they secure their tree into the ground.

Annual Meeting of The Electorate – Guest Speaker

399.
Cllr. Wroughton has secured Helen Darby-Dowman an ex Olympian from the village to be the speaker and she is speaking about “Chasing Dreams”.  Two of our young achievers’ Eve Young and Elliot Sibley will also be doing a five minute update each following Helens talk
Annual Firework Event

400.
The 5th November is a Thursday with Remembrance being on the Sunday.  CKOB Club is due to run on Friday

6th.

It was:

RESOLVED: “To hold the Firework Event on Friday 6th November- proceeds to Dove Cottage.  Move CKOB Club to the 13th November.”

Village Defibrillator – Telephone Kiosk

401.
Mr. Keast has written to the Parish Council to say as soon as the glass is replaced in the telephone kiosk the 


Scouts will arrange for the defibrillator to be supplied and fitted.  They will be using Belvoir Firs Responders on 


the basis of an ongoing contract so that is always readily available.

The Clerk has been chasing the developer of The Stackyard and Hoxton with a view to getting the glass replaced.  They advised this afternoon that the glass should be replaced by the end of this week.

Village Ranger Inspections

402.
There were no Ranger reports.
The Old School


403.
a) Entertainments, Activities & User Update


Cinema in February was Downton Abbey, well attended with a round of applause at the end.


Cinema in March is Judy and tickets are selling well, April – Knives Out and May – Le Mans.


`
The second Live and Local performance of the season Kiriki Club – excellent best band seen in the village for a long time.  A very good event.  The band were quite expensive so not a money maker but well worth doing.



The third Live and Local event will be Jeeves and Wooster on the 5th March and tickets are selling well.
Transport

404.
Cllr. Bryan suggested that Ruth Edwards be contacted to seek funding towards the cost of a potential 833 


evening service.

405.
Cllrs. G. Moore & Cllr. Clarke joined the meeting at 8.00pm

Highways & Footpaths Defects/Issues
406.
a) Nottingham Road – Traffic Scheme and Parking

Nottingham road has been resurfaced and an excellent job has been done.  Cllr. Clarke would like to thank the villagers for taking part in the petition which helped secure these works.
Nothing to report on the Traffic Scheme.
407.
b) Community Road Safety

March 10th will be the next session – this will be a morning session on Colston Road.  The Community Road Safety Team are looking into the possibility of running more sessions using the Parish Council equipment.
408.
Cllr. Wilson advised that the Clerk has written to Laura Trussler who is now the Highways Manager for R.B.C. 


and Cllr. Clarke regarding the footpath located at the entrance/egress of the Co-op being unfit for purpose.  The 

repairs to the footpath were considered as part of the resurfacing of Nottingham Road but was subsequently cut from the project due to budget restraints.  The kerb line is broken up and the footpath is deforming.  Laura Trussler has advised that this is being looked into by engineers and she will report back when she has more information.
Cllr. Bryan raised the issue of cars not stopping to see if there are any pedestrians and are driving straight to the kerb edge before stopping and looking.

Action:  Clerk to contact the Co-op once again regarding the demarcation lines between the entrance and the footpath.

The Environment
409.
Cllr. Allison has written a piece for the Cropwell News “5 Tips for an eco-friendly life”.  This is to be modified 

and included in the Cropwell News.  


Cllr. Wroughton to write a piece for the Cropwell News regarding the 20 new trees planted at school.
To Draw Competition Winner – January 2020 Edition Cropwell News

410.
Cllr. Storer made the draw – winner Peter Hills.

Councillors Reports

411.
Cllr. Storer reported that lots of litter around Spikes Island and Blue Hill came to the surface with the flood 


water.  These areas need to be included in the Litter Pick in April.
412.
Cllr. Moore advised that 15 houses were flooded in Cropwell Butler which never had flood issues until the 


A46 was built.  It appears that the balancing ponds on the A46 evacuated quickly sending a 5ft wave of water 


into the houses.  N.C.C. are doing a Section 19 investigation into the flooding.  70 houses in Rushcliffe were 

reported as flooded and East Leak had an issue with flooding and sewerage.  Cllr. Bryan stated he has always felt that the balancing ponds near Cropwell Butler could be drained to the Grantham Canal, which would relieve Cropwell Butler of the waters heading its way.
413.
Cllr. Beazley advised that Nottingham Trent University did a survey on the Memorial Hall – The survey noted 
that the walls were out of vertical plane and areas were being contaminated with asbestos.   The side walls are out an inch and the Gable end out by two inches.  Front porch is coming away from the building and there are huge cracks in the outer walls.

Howard Ward Associates are coming out on Thursday morning to do a preliminary report and advise on the cost 


of a survey. An asbestos survey also needs to be arranged and an asbestos register is required in the building.


The Memorial Hall insurance company has been contacted and they advised to wait to see what Howard Ward 


say on Thursday before they make any decisions on the building being left open.


The Memorial Hall have asked Cllr. Beazley to ask the Parish Council if they would pay for the structural 


survey and asbestos survey.  The Parish Council did pay for survey in 2013.


The Clerk advised that the Memorial Hall currently have funds in Fern Charity Enterprises raised by crowd 


funding towards the cost of a new hall.  They also have £14,698 in reserves from the Margaret Allen Bequest.


Action: Agenda this item for the April meeting when more information will be available following the meeting


With Howard Ward Associates and the Memorial Hall Committee on Thursday.

414.
Cllr. Moore advised he had objected to the proposed planning at the Manor House for 3 properties on the 


grounds of the third property encroaching into the green belt.  The planners are working on assessing where the 


actual green belt boundary is.

Correspondence for Information
415.    
The folder was passed to Cllr. Bryan for circulation.
Date of Next Meeting

416. 
Tuesday 7th April at 7.00pm.
There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.50pm

Chairman’s Signature…………………………………………………..Date………………….…
